
NARRATIVE EXPLANATION OF REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF STA 
 
 

Univision Local Media, Inc. hereby requests an extenstion of the existing Special Temporary 

Authority (“STA”) to relocate WRCF-CD (Facility ID No. 10549), Orlando, Florida from its 

current site to be co-located with WOTF-DT (Facility ID No. 5802), Melbourne, Florida. WOTF-

DT is licensed to Unimas Orlando, Inc. The current STA is set to expire February 21, 2018. 

 

A STA is required because WRCF-CD was involuntarily reassigned under previous ownership to 

a new channel pursuant to the Incentive Auction. As such, it submitted a minor modification 

construction permit, which was granted on June 6, 2017 (File No. 0000024682). The LMS 

database will not accommodate more than one construction permit per station; thus, pursuant to 

instructions by the Media Bureau staff, WRCF-CD submits the relocation request via STA. 

 

Co-location will allow for greater efficiency of service, without any material loss of coverage. On 

June 26, 2017 the FCC authorized the assignment of station WRCF-CD to Univision Local 

Media, Inc. Univision seeks to reduce transmitter and associated operation costs by this co- 

location. Allowing the station to delay its co-location will both streamline the station’s channel 

reassignment and, on an industry basis, will overall reduce engineering and tower crew burdens 

that may result from a later-date relocation. 

 


